
‘Ko te ako te maneatanga’
‘Hooked on Learning’

Celebrating being 
HOOKED ON LEARNING  

Term 1, Week 10
Rooms 11, 12 & 13

Welcome to our final 
newsletter for Term 1.
Our Year 3 team have been 
enjoying ‘hands on’ science.

Room 11 learnt about our 
skeleton with ‘Dem Bones’.
Room 12 investigated their 
super sense of smell and 
Room 13 set off some 
explosive fireworks (safely!).

We have also enjoyed a 
variety of physical activities 
with Hockey and Basketball 
tasters, thanks to Youthtown.



We have access to a wide range of books at 
school that we are eager for our students to 
bring home regularly as buddy readers. It is 
important to note that children may not have 
read these books in class, and may require the 
support of an adult at home as a buddy reader.  
Reading the story at home should be an 
enjoyable and successful experience. Please 
remember to return these books with their 
Home Learning book to school each day.  
Many thanks for your ongoing support in your 
child's learning.
Ngā mihi, Robyn Rutherford
robynr@taupoprimary.school.nz 

Room 13 have been learning about tigers.  We  found out many interesting facts 
about tigers and their different habitats.  Keep safe and have a lovely break.

Esau the Paw

Esau the Paw is scruffy, fluffy and knotty.  I hear him scratching.  It sounds like sccrrrrrratch.  He is 
so dirty!  He has got a big belly, a knotty body and scruffy fur.  He got a haircut.  While Esaus’ friends 
were playing, he was sulking inside, wishing his fur would grow back soon.  After some time, his friends 
brought him outside.  They went for a run - what such fun!  Seeing all the amazing sights from tree to 
tree, they raced.  To Esau’s surprise, he noticed his friends were puffing and huffing.  “Isn’t this 
fun?” he giggled with glee.  “More like tiring,” his friends moaned.  But Esau the Paw was climbing up 
high in the trees with his cool little coat to tease them.  Now Esau was a happy, hyperactive cat.  Well 
maybe… not always!

By  Israel Steunebrink, Room 12

A note from Mrs R..

mailto:robynr@taupoprimary.school.nz


Diary Dates 
Week 10 TODAY Last day Term 1

2023 24 April Teacher Only Day

2023 25 April Public Holiday - ANZAC Day School CLOSED

Week 1 26 April First day Term 2

Week 2 2 May Museum Trip, Rooms 11, 12, 13

Don’t forget school is closed on Monday 
24th of April for our Teacher Only Day.

Tuesday 25th of April is ANZAC Day.

Term 2 starts on Wednesday 26th of April.

A huge thank you to all of our 

whanau / caregivers who supported 

our Room 3 & 6 Bush school trip last 

Friday. We couldn’t do it without 

your support!



Dental message 

of the week



Sponsor an Advert

ALL proceeds subsidise transport so that all 
students at taupō Primary School can access 

swimming lessons.
Email the office to book your space 

(office@taupoprimary.school.nz) 

A huge thank you to our sponsors who are supporting 
safer swimmers at taupō Primary School


